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SUBJECT: Proposed Amendments to Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations Pertaining to 
the PK-3 Early Childhood Education Specialist Credential 

Summary 
The Commission on Teacher Credentialing (Commission) proposes amendments to Title 5 of the 
California Code of Regulations (CCR), 80067, 80067.1, 80067.2, 80067 to implement the PK-3 
Early Childhood Education (ECE) Specialist Credential and the accompanying Program 
Preconditions, Program Standards, and Teaching Performance Expectations (TPEs).  

Notice of Public Hearing is Hereby Given  
The Commission on Teacher Credentialing (Commission) proposes to take regulatory action 
after considering all comments, objections, and recommendations regarding the proposed 
action.  

A public hearing on the proposed actions will be held at the Commission Office and via 
teleconference. The public may attend the public hearing in-person or participate remotely 
through Zoom webcast or U.S. Toll-Free phone number on the following date:  

April 21, 2023 
8:30 a.m. 

Commission on Teacher Credentialing 
1900 Capitol Avenue 

Sacramento, California 95811 
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Zoom Webcast: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89139782521 
US Toll-Free: 1-877-853-5257 or 1-888-475-4499 (Meeting ID number 89139782521) 

 
Written Comment Period  
Any interested person, or his or her authorized representative, may submit written comments 
relevant to the proposed action by fax, through the mail, or by email. The written comment 
period closes at 5:00 p.m. on April 20, 2023. Comments must be received by that time or may 
be submitted at the public hearing. Interested parties may fax their response to (916) 327-
3165; write to the Commission on Teacher Credentialing, Attn: Christina Villanueva, 
Commission on Teacher Credentialing, 1900 Capitol Avenue, Sacramento, California 95811, or 
submit an email at to Christina Villanueva (Christina.Villanueva@ctc.ca.gov) or Sandra Burwick 
(Sandra.Burwick@ctc.ca.gov). 

Any written comments received 15 days prior to the public hearing will be reproduced by the 
Commission’s staff for each member of the Commission as a courtesy to the person submitting 
the comments and will be included in the written agenda prepared for and presented to the full 
Commission at the hearing.  
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